	Praise & Prayer March 2010


Dear friends of FEISA,

We are already coming to the end of March and we would like to share with you the abundant blessings and answers to prayer we have received from God. 

In our last letter in 2009 we shared our motives for thanksgiving and our prayer needs. Today we can join with the Psalmist saying “God is good”. We give thanks to God and to each one of you because:  

· We have been able to complete the paperwork for the 2009 leavers and sent it all to the offices of the Evangelical University for approval. At the same time we would ask you to pray that the process will be speeded up since the girls need their certificates to be able to get work.    
· We are very grateful to God for each student who has enrolled in the First year. We have 25 students attending classes regularly and there are more enquiring about studying in FEISA. All this is a miracle given the economic situation in the country which is stopping young people from studying at university. Only 2% of school leavers continue their studies at university. 
· When the 15th March arrived, the date we had to start the 4th year of the degree course, there were only 11 enrolled and we needed at least 15. In faith we decided to start and God surprised us again. We now have 19 students. Glory to God!!!  

· Thanks to the donations you have all sent we have been able to give scholarships to 12 students. Thank you very much for your generous hearts which bless them. They all work, the majority as helpers in Infants but their wages aren’t enough to cover all their costs. Very soon we will be sending their testimonies and gratefulness for the help they’ve received. 
· We give gratitude we finished the closing activities of 2009 and have started 2010 with lots of enthusiasm. 
· Thanks be to God for all the people working in FEISA. We are thankful to be able to serve God in this Christian Institution. It is our desire that through the service we offer, our students might know not only how to teach little children but more than anything to know the love of God for their lives. We are convinced that God has brought each student to FEISA and we ask your prayers for each one of them that they might be open to the message of salvation. 
· In faith we give thanks to God for the donations which we will receive to continue this work and for those already received. We give thanks to God for each one of you who plays a part in this vision and who with your help blesses our lives, those of our students and their families and each of the children who are taught by them.  

· Thanks to the donations in 2009 we have been able to buy some things we needed to be able to offer a better service and to have a pleasant atmosphere to study in. We have been able to buy a printer, an air conditioner for one classroom and have others repaired. We have also bought books for the library and a new computer. We have been able to increase the computer room with the addition of two laptops which we have been given. 

As you can see we all have to be very thankful for God’s faithfulness and goodness 

We have already started all the classes in FEISA with a total of 81 students enrolled. The 3rd years are in their final week of planning and after the break, on the 5th April, will start their practices in the Infant departments in State schools. 

On the same day the 2nd form will start their practices in private kindergartens with children under 3 years old. It is the first time they are going to take lessons and we are counting on your prayers for them to be calm and to show lots of love to the children. We are grateful to the educational institutions which open their doors so our students can do their practices and also for the practice  teachers Ana and Noemi who with patience and wisdom show the students how to plan their classes.  

On their own initiative the 2nd form students gave a welcome for the first years. It was a pleasant time together getting to know one another. 
Despite the scholarships we have been able to offer, the economic need is very great and although most of our students work it is difficult for them to cover the costs of their studies. We ask for your prayers that they might be strong and healthy and so not need to spend money on medicines, that they might administer their money well and that they might receive good wages for their work. 

On Friday we had our Easter service. It was a time of thanks to our God for His great love and we pray that our students might experience His love for themselves. We will send photos in our next letter.

Many thanks to St. Peter’s church who during the month of April will be praying very specially for us.

Many thanks to the team of volunteers in England headed up by David Orritt who despite all his activities gives a part of his time and his heart to FEISA. Our prayers accompany him in these difficult times. Thanks to Rev John Tompkins, who for many years has been an excellent treasurer for FEISA based in the UK, fulfilling his role with integrity and prayer.  He has now retired from this role and we want to send our thanks to him from here in Paraguay. Thanks also to Beth Cooper who is finishing as the administrator of the UK bank accounts. We will miss her loving service and pray that the Lord will reward them both with treasures in Heaven. We wish to dedicate this verse to them: Romans 1: 8-9

“8First, I thank my God through Jesus Christ for all of you, because your faith is being reported all over the world. 9God, whom I serve with my whole heart in preaching the gospel of his Son, is my witness how constantly I remember you”  

Thank you to Colin Voutt, who, as well as faithfully sending this Prayer letter to you all, has also taken on the Data base for FEISA. To all the other members of the team of volunteers sending out letters thanking the donors, we give thanks.

To each and every one of you who support FEISA, both financially and in prayer a very big            THANK YOU. 

